
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST GEORGE’S SCHOOL  
 

Safeguarding Newsletter for Parents and Carers 
 

Autumn term 1 (2023) 

Keeping Children Safe in Education 2023 
Keeping Children Safe in Education is a statutory Department for Education document, which all schools must follow when 
carrying out their duties to safeguard and promote the welfare of children. It covers many aspects of safeguarding including 
different forms of abuse, early help processes, safe recruitment, how concerns must be reported and the role of the 
Designated Safeguarding Leads. 
 
Click here for the full document. 
 
Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is defined as: 

- Protecting children from maltreatment 

- Preventing impairment of children’s mental and physical health or development 

- Ensuring that children grow up in circumstances consistent with the provision of safe and effective care; and 

- Taking action to enable all children to have the best outcomes 

 

St George’s Safeguarding Team 
 
Our Safeguarding Team is available to any student, parent or school staff member to discuss and report 
any safeguarding concerns.  
 
Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Jill Farndale   
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs Hayley Shear and Mrs Kelly McCall 
  

               
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
At St George’s School, safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is everyone’s responsibility and our top priority. Anyone 
who comes in to contact with children and their families has a role to play.  
 
We recognise that all staff and governors have a full and active part to play in protecting our pupils from harm, and that the child’s 
welfare is our paramount concern.  We ensure that anyone, paid or voluntary, who seeks to work in our school is safe to do so. 
  
Our school takes pride in offering a safe, caring, positive and stimulating environment that promotes the social, physical and moral 
development of the individual child free from discrimination or bullying where children can learn and develop happily.  
 
Each term we share a safeguarding newsletter with you, they will give you updates and information on ways to help keep the 
children safe.   
 
Best Wishes 
 
Jill Farndale (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

 

How can my child report any concerns? 

Did you know that each class has a system for your child to report how they are feeling to their                 
class teacher? The classes have either a ‘Worry Monster’ or ‘Worry’ jars. We check these regularly and 
discuss any issues with the children, so that they know they are being listened to and their concerns are 
being taken seriously.  The children are aware they can talk to anyone who works in school if they are 
worried about something or have a concern.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are worried about a child's safety 
please do not hesitate to contact any of 
the Designated Safeguarding Leads 
straight away. 
The following members of staff are 
Designated Safeguarding Leads for St 
George’s Primary School: 
• Mrs Farndale (DSL) 
• Mrs Shears (DDSL) 
• Mrs McCall (DDSL)  
  
They can be contacted via the school 
office, or by telephone on 01747 840409. 
Safeguarding Governor: Mr Harry Phillips 
 
For a copy of our school’s Child Protection 
and Safeguarding 2023 Policy, please visit 
the ‘Safeguarding’ page on our school 
website. 

 

Operation Encompass 
 
Our school participates in a national scheme called ‘Operation Encompass’, which is a joint partnership 
between Dorset Police and schools. One of the principles of Operation Encompass is that all incidents of 
domestic abuse are shared with schools, not just those where an offence can be identified. This system 
has been established to help schools provide in-school support to children who have been present at, 
exposed to or involved in any domestic abuse incident.  
We know that children can be significantly harmed, physically and/or emotionally, during these situations, 
and that it also negatively affects their learning and behaviour. Therefore, as part of the Operation 
Encompass procedure, and to help mitigate the resulting negative impact, the school receives an email 
from TVP the morning after a child has been witness to, or involved in, any reported domestic abuse 
incident. We are then able to use this information to provide the right support to any child and their family 
as and when it is needed. Our key staff for Operation Encompass reports are Mrs Farndale and Mrs Shears. 

                                                                 Be Bright, Be Seen! 

 
                                              We are always mindful for the safety of our children near to roads and  
                                              conscious of how vulnerable they can be. Therefore, we are sending   
                                              out an important reminder to these dangers as autumn draws in and the 

clocks go back an hour on Sunday 29th October, signalling the end of British Summer Time. At this time of 
year, there is reduced visibility for drivers and pedestrians and as a result, your child can become even 
more vulnerable near to roads. To help raise your child’s awareness of this issue, we have included a flyer 
with safety tips so you can discuss with your child how important it is to be visible when near roads. It 
emphasises how wearing brightly coloured clothing shows up well in daylight but as it gets dark, reflective 
clothing and accessories are far more effective in highlighting pedestrians through car headlights or street 
lamps. 



 



 

Remember!  
You can always speak to your child’s class 
teacher, Mrs Farndale, Mrs Shears or Mrs McCall 
if you have any safeguarding concerns. 


